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   CIPI Ne ws l e tt e r 

In case of a serious  
Emergency call 911 

FIRE ………………………...911 

AMBULANCE ………………911 

POLICE …………306-288-6400 

CLINIC ………….306-288-4800 

Ile-x Hospital....1-306-833-2016 

Kids Help Line 1-800-668-6868 

Volume 33 Issue 

TOUGHTER LAWS FOR IMPAIRED DRIVERS &  

CELL PHONE USERS - Effective January 1st, 2017 
 

SGI is reminding Saskatchewan residents that impaired driving laws are 

changing in the new year.  Tougher legislation was passed earlier this fall, with 

strengthened laws taking effect January 1, 2017. 

“These changes reinforce that driving when you’ve been drinking is the wrong 

decision,” Minister responsible for SGI Joe Hargrave said.  “Tougher 

consequences around vehicle seizures, licence suspensions and mandatory 

ignition interlock drive home the point that you risk not only your life but the 

lives of everyone else on the road when you choose to drive impaired.  Don’t 

risk it.  Make a New Year’s resolution to plan a sober ride – every time – so you 

and others get home safely.” 

Changes build on laws implemented in 2014 to strengthen impaired driving 

legislation in Saskatchewan. Starting January 1: 

 Experienced drivers who are charged for the first time with having a blood 

alcohol content (BAC) over .04 will have their vehicle seized for three days; 

 There will be zero tolerance for drugs and alcohol for all drivers 21 and under 

and all new drivers; and 

 Ignition interlock laws will be the strongest in Canada, with mandatory 

ignition interlock for drivers who register a BAC of .16 or greater or refuse to 

provide a breath sample (1st offence - two years; 2nd offence - five years; 3rd 

and subsequent offence - 10 years). 
 

“New laws take effect at 12:01 a.m. on January 1st”, Hargrave said,  “If you’re 

21 or under or a new driver, remember that zero tolerance means you can’t 

consume any alcohol or drugs before driving.” 

Residents are reminded they can report suspected impaired drivers to police by 

calling 9-1-1. In 2015 in Saskatchewan, there were nearly 1,200 impaired 

driving collisions, killing 54 people and injuring 580 others. 

A new cellphone law is also in effect January 1st.  To help prevent distracted 

driving, the cellphone law is expanding from “using” a cellphone while driving 

to “holding, viewing, using or manipulating” a cellphone while driving. 

The following applies under both the current and new cellphone law: 

 All drivers are prohibited from using hand-held cellphones. 

 Experienced drivers can use hands-free devices, but new drivers can’t. 

 If the cellphone is mounted on the dash, clipped to the visor or in a cradle, it's 

considered hands-free and it’s OK for an experienced driver to use it, 

provided they can access the phone with one touch of a button or voice 

commands. 
 

Visit SGI’s website at www.sgi.sk.ca for more information about the changes.  

Friday, January 13th, 2017 

CIPI TV BINGO 

Friday, January 13th, 2017 
7:30pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM  
 

Power Ball - $500.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
One Line or 4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000 in  
51#’s or less 

Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 

License # MB16-0005 

http://www.sgi.sk.ca/


CIPI Newsletter  
is published twice a month by  

Sipisishk Communications Inc. 

Beauval, SK  S0M 0G0 
Ph.: 306-288-2222 
Editor: Velma J. Roy 

St. Mary Magdalene 
Sunday, January 15th, 2017 

 Mass @ 10:30am 

Readers:  

Debbie Mihalicz 

Isidore Kimbley 

Deadline for Submissions:  

January 25th @ 3:00 pm  
unless arrangements are made. 

 CIPI Newsletter – January 13th, 2017 

3 5 1 6 7 2 9 4 8 

2 8 6 3 9 4 7 1 5 

7 9 4 1 5 8 2 6 3 

9 4 5 2 1 7 3 8 6 

8 6 2 4 3 5 1 7 9 

1 3 7 8 6 9 4 5 2 

6 7 8 9 2 1 5 3 4 

4 1 9 5 8 3 6 2 7 

5 2 3 7 4 6 8 9 1 

S 

u 

d 

o 

k 

u 

A 

n 

s 

w 

e 

r 

CIPI TV BINGO 

Sunday, January 15th, 2017 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

Power Ball - $600.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 
 

1st Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 
 

2nd Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 
 

Bonanza 
One Line or 4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

1st Blackout: $2000 in 
52#’s or less 

Consolation $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 

$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 

CIPI NEWS 

January 2017 Cable Billing is now completed. If your  account is 

overdue 2 months or more, you will be disconnected without notice. 

Please call 306 288 2222 for account information. In December, we had 

a draw for those customers who had a zero (0) balance. Fred Laliberte 

won a Heater, Fr. Eugene Whyte a tool set (which he donated for an 

auction) and Noreen Bouvier received a toque. Thank you to those who 

keep their accounts up to date.  

CIPI Regular Meeting is scheduled for  January 19th, 2017 at 

5:00pm in the CIPI Boardroom. If you have any concerns, please feel 

free to come to the meeting as they are open to the public. 

CIPI’s AGM is scheduled for  February 2nd, 2017 - 5:30pm -  

Community Gym. There are 3 positions open for Board Members. 

Supper to follow. 

Ticket Sales have been restar ted dur ing CIPI Bingo nights.  We are 

accepting letters of requests from non profit organizations or from 

individuals needing assistance with medical trips. Letters can be 

dropped off at CIPI and will be reviewed to see if you qualify under 

SLGA’s guidelines. Next ticket sales dates are for February. Deadline 

to submit your letters are on January 25th, 2017.  

TV Bingo changes. We will be changing the fir st game to the 

Standard Start which is a line, 4 corners or the corner stamp.  We are 

also stressing to all bingo players, “Y ou must bingo on the last number 

called and that number must appear on the winning card. A number 

called is a number played.” We are kindly reminding you to call in as 

soon as you hear your number being pre-called and inform the worker 

which number you have a bingo on. CIPI is not responsible for phone 

difficulties and will not tolerate verbal abuse. 
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CIPI NUMBERS 
Office: 306-288-2222 or 306-288-2474 

Request Line: 306-288-2230 
Contest Line: 306-288-2053 

email: cipi@sasktel.net 
website: www.cipiradio.com 

Enter a 
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CIPI TV BINGO 

Tuesday, January 17th, 2017 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

 Power Ball - $700.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
One Line or 4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000 in  
53’s or less 

Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 
 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 
License Number MB16-0005 

Support Group Meeting 
Mondays from 7 to 9 pm 

Community Hall 
Everyone welcome! 

Contact Alvina Aubichon for 
more information. 

BRIC Meeting 
Tuesday, January 24th 

Community Gym @ 9:30am 
Beauval is a safe, sustainable 

and wholistic community that is 
built on the heart of the 

traditional values of our people. 
Come and be a part of the 
Community’s Action Plan! 

INCIDENT COMMAND 
SYSTEM TRAINING 

 

January 21st & 22nd, 2017 

Location: Old Community Hall 

Time: 9 to 5pm each day 

This is regarding fire/smoke 

evacuations, crises, etc. 
 

Free of Charge!    Meals 

provided! 
 

For more information, call Rick 

Laliberte or Shirley Bell-Morin 

CFFC is looking for 
Volunteers/Security 

to work at the CABARET on 
Saturday, January 21st, 
from 8:00pm till 2:00am.  

If you are interested, please 
call Wendy at 306 288 7881 

or Belle at 306 288 7212. 

The 50/50 Toonie boxes will 
be distributed amongst the 

businesses in the near future. 
Draw will be made on 

February 28th before CIPI 
Radio & TV Bingo. 

We will also be starting our 
Home Bingo on Monday, 
January 16th. 45#’s will be 

pre-called. Prize will be $250 
for the blackout. 

We are still working on our 
license to start a weekly 
bingo at the Community 
Gym. We will keep you 

updated on the progress. 
Thank You for your continued 

support to our fundraising 
efforts! 
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Elvis 

AARON 
ALL SHOOK UP 
BLUE HAWAII 
BURNING LOVE  

CLAMBAKE 
COLONEL PARKER 
DON'T BE CRUEL 
DRAFTED 
G.I. BLUES 
GIRL HAPPY 
GLADYS 

GOOD LUCK 

CHARM 
GOSPEL 
GRACELAND 
GYRATING 

HEARTBREAK HOTEL 
HOUND DOG 
IN THE GHETTO 
JAILHOUSE ROCK 
KENTUCKY RAIN 
KING CREOLE 
LISA MARIE 

LITTLE SISTER 

LOVE ME TENDER 
MEMPHIS 
ONE NIGHT 
PRISCILLA 

RCA 
RETURN TO SENDER 
ROCKABILLY 
ROUSTABOUT 
SHE'S NOT YOU
STUCK ON YOU 
SUN RECORDS 

SURRENDER  

SUSPICIOUS MINDS 
THE KING 
TOO MUCH  
TUPELO 

U.S. ARMY 
VERNON 
VIVA LAS VEGAS 
 
 
Hidden Word 
 

_____________ 

Saturday, January 14th, 2017 
2:00 @ River’s edge 

Hot Dogs & Hot Chocolate 
will be served.  

Come out! 

Have fun! 

Enjoy the outdoors! 
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Today, Health Minister Jim Reiter accepted all of 

the recommendations of the Saskatchewan 

Advisory Panel on Health System Structure, and 

announced the province will consolidate the 12 

existing Regional Health Authorities (RHAs) into 

one single Provincial Health Authority. 

“One Provincial Health Authority that is focused 

on better co-ordination of health services across 

the province will improve the quality of care 

patients receive,” Reiter said.  “It will also reduce 

administration and duplication across the health 

system.  

“This change represents a consolidation of 

administration, not a centralization of 

services.  Our government remains committed to 

providing high-quality health services in every part 

of the province.  Our goal is better co-ordination 

between the health services provided in different 

areas of the province.”  

Along with the recommendation to move to a 

single Provincial Health Authority, the Advisory 

Panel recommends the appointment of a single 

Board of Directors to govern the new 

Authority.  The report also recommends system-

wide improvements that include consolidation of 

health system administrative support functions and 

some clinical services such as laboratory and 

diagnostic imaging, and the planning, dispatch and 

delivery of Emergency Medical Services (EMS). 

“We recognize the changes we are recommending 

are significant,” Advisory Panel member Dr. 

Dennis Kendel said.  “The Advisory Panel 

encourages the provincial government and senior 

leaders within the health system to take the time 

required to ensure a smooth transition.” 

This is a significant change, and it will take time 

to create a new Provincial Health 

Authority.  Work on implementation planning has 

already begun at the Ministry of Health.  A 

comprehensive plan is being developed that will 

work through critical implementation details, 

including legislation, governance, financial and 

change management considerations.  While the 

date the new Provincial Health Authority will 

come into being is still to be determined, it is 

anticipated to occur in fall 2017. 

“We want to do this quickly, but it is important to 

do this right,” Reiter said.  “The priority will be 

planning for a smooth transition and ensuring 

patients are always the focus.  Throughout the 

transition to the new Provincial Health Authority, 

our number one goal will be to ensure patients 

receive the same or better care. 

“I thank the Advisory Panel for its thoughtful 

report,” Reiter said.  “I am confident that 

implementing these recommendations will result 

in the most effective and efficient health care 

structure for Saskatchewan.” 

Media Release - January 4, 2017 

Change Will Reduce Administration While Improving Co-ordination of Health Services 

RCMP SEEKING ASSISTANCE 
At 11:49 am on June 7th, 2016, an assault took place on 

the old Canoe Lake road near Highway #155. The incident 
involved a red car and an adult male and adult female.  

Police would like to speak with a potential witness who 
may have information regarding the incident. 

If you recall being in this area on June 7th or have any 
other information, please contact the Beauval RCMP at 

(306) 288 6400 or send a tip anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-TIPS(8477). Thank You 

Precautionary Drinking  
Water Advisory  

 

is still in effect for the residents of 

Smith Avenue from Buffin Place to 

Muskwa Street and all of Lavoie Street 

including the Beauval Clinic. This 

advisory is in effect from January 4th, 

2017 at 3:00pm until further advised. 

Any questions, call the Village Office 

at 306 288 2110 
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purchase volleyball equipment for the new 

Community Gym. I will have that equipment in 

place prior to a volleyball tourney on January 21st. 

A grant of $4500 from Cameco Creative Kids 

Cultural Grant was given for a Fiddling Program. 

However, after purchasing the fiddles at a cost of 

$1900, the initial instructor was not available. 

Adam Daigneault will now assume the 

responsibility of instructor and will start his first set 

on January 28th for ages 8 to 12 boys & girls. 

Once the new gymnasium is fully operational for 

use, Beauval Recreation will design a monthly 

calendar of events and activities which will cater to 

all age groups. We will also work towards the 

improvement of the Sports Grounds so Beauval can 

enjoy a hub of activities which would include slo-

pitch, bolo, horseshoes, outdoor volleyball, golf 

driving range, and other things. 

Successful organized sporting activities require 

certified coaches along with certified officials and 

community volunteers. I will continue to assist 

interested individuals through this process. We 

require volunteerism to make things happen! 

Sometimes people have to create their own 

recreation. It’s not always about competitive 

organized sporting activities. Recreation could 

include: going for a walk, reading a book, going 

skiing, sliding or skating, going ski-doing or 

quadding, snaring rabbits, visiting, playing cards, 

etc. Beauval Recreation encourages the formation 

of groups that promote recreation. For example: a 

photography club, men's & ladies fun clubs, curling 

club, skiing club, youth groups and so on. In cases 

like this, the Recreation Director can assist with 

applying for grants to successfully implement these 

types of groups. 

Beauval Recreation will continue to address all 

needs within the four community target groups, 

elders, youth, children and adults.. 

Any questions? Call Wayne at 306 288-2064. 
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The Recreation Center has been fairly active for the 

past few months. The hours are: Monday to Friday 

(4 to 9pm), Saturdays (1 to 9pm) and Sundays 

(closed). Funding is needed to purchase items such 

as board games and snacks for the youth. 

Additional programs are also being considered. The 

Recreation Center worker is Jonah Bird. 

The outdoor rink has yet to be constructed. Unsure 

of the reasoning of dismantling it from the previous 

location. Community members have been utilizing 

the pond for skating. Safety is being promoted. 

Minor Hockey has had a zero interest in terms of 

children signing up for this years Highway 155 

League. Equipment is a barrier for some kids along 

with funds for the registration costs. I do have the 

capabilities to assist parents with funding 

applications if required. We have to reboot our 

Minor Hockey Program. 

Recreation has been approved a grant of $5000 to 

be used for ice fishing lessons along with trapping 

lessons administered by three of our local trappers, 

hunters and fishers. Schedule to be set very soon. 

Program will run until March. 

The Alcohol and Drug Free New Year’s Eve Party 

was a success. Thanks to everyone that volunteered 

their time towards this event. Cameco donated 

$2000. Money that was to be used for a hockey 

school that was cancelled by Canoe Lake, but with 

Cameco’s permission I was able to redirect their 

donation to a sober New Year’s celebration. A 

follow-up was also submitted to Cameco. 

Here are some of the other programs I am currently 

working on: Fiddling, Ball Hockey, Broomball, 

Volleyball, Basketball, Badminton & Archery. 

A $400 grant has been awarded to Beauval 

Recreation from Saskatchewan Parks and 

Recreation to start a ball hockey program . I will 

buy hockey sticks with this money. 

A grant of $3170 was awarded to Beauval 

Recreation from Aboriginal Sport Development  to 

Recreation Director’s Report - Wayne Laliberte 


